
 м 

[ƻŘŀ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

Cross & Flame  
August 2018 

 

I started this morning with one task:  write a newsletter article.  This is never a 
simple task, as it requires a certain amount of staring at a blank computer screen and 
praying for inspiration.  But this morning there have been other complications, which 
explains why it is almost noon and I am on the first paragraph! 

First there were the distractions.  I am easily distracted anyway, but I was trying 
to work at home, which means there is much, much more to distract me! Sometimes I 
think I could use a pair of blinders like my grandfather used to put on his race horse!  
But since I could see all around me, I worked on laundry, read a couple of pages in a 
book I need to finish, and, of course, drank too much coffee. 

Then when I FINALLY sat down to start writing, my technology failed!  The            
computer simply refused to open Word!  I tried to show it who was boss, but that just 
means that in the end it wouldnôt open anything at all.    

So here I am at the church trying again and wondering why this morning seems 
like parable for our spiritual lives. 

We are easily distracted.  It started with Adam and Eve who were distracted by a 
lovely looking tree.  Instead of keeping focused on God, they allowed themselves to be 
drawn way.  They were blessed to walk in the garden every day with God but were 
lured way by something that promised to be better.  (And, of course, was not!) 

We are truly their children.  Easily distracted, letting things that arenôt nearly so 
wonderful as God, draw us way from that relationship.   We could use a nice set of  
blinders.  Instead we find ourselves in a constant battle, as the world seeks to draw us 
away from the things of God. 

One of the ñtechniquesò used to draw us away from God is the idea that following 
God ñdoesnôt work.ò  Because God doesnôt always grant us what we wish, because bad 
things happen to good people, because we canôt manipulate God to act as we want, we 
are told that there is something wrong with God or with our relationship with God. 

I have no doubt there is nothing wrong with my computer except a little ñuser  
error.ò  Yet I still set it aside and went seeking another computer.  There is nothing 
wrong with God either, but when we canôt get him to work the way we want, we give 
him the cold shoulder.  Modern day living has convinced us we can have, we deserve to 
have, what we want when we want it.  When we canôt get God to do that for us,      
prevailing societal opinion is to abandon God as ineffective.  

Here is the truth: God loves us and always will.  We can get distracted and forget 
that truth; God will not.  We may be tempted to give up on God when he wonôt act the 
way we want.  God will never give up on us, even when we refuse to act the way He 
wants.   

On our busiest most distracted days, when nothing seems to be going the way we 
wish, God is there, loving us, waiting for us to turn to him.  On our busiest most      
distracted days, may our lives ever be focused on God! 

Blessings,  

Pastor Rachel  
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  ¢ƻŘŘ 9ǇǇǎ, Todd Shivelyés cousin, has been transferred from Southern Illinois Universityés             

Intervarsity Program to the U of Iés Intervarsity program. InterVarsity has been building evangelical 
student-led ministry at the University of Illinois since 1939. Over the years they have been known for 

inductive Bible study, leadership training, incarnational witness, and intellectually robust faith. 

    Intervarsity has ministries for undergraduates, fraternity & sorority students, international         
students, and graduate students at the University of Illinois.  The Undergraduate programs are:      
Illinois IV, Greek IV, and International IV.  The Graduate programs are: Graduate Christian Fellowship, 
VetMed, and Law Fellowship.   
 

    Intervarsityés Evangelism philosophy is to introduce non-Christians to Jesus, especially by                         
introducing them to the gospels. They have found that non -Christians feel respected and                           
empowered, as they discover Jesus for themselves, and intrigued as they see that Jesus isnét who 
they thought he was. As they spend time with the Christian community and learn more, they can 
move at their pace, asking questions, getting answers, and doing the necessary soul-searching.   
 

    For more information, go to:  www.ivcfillinois.org  

2018 Mission Minute Calendar   

January 14  Preachersõ Aid Society $294 

February 11  Restorative Justice $322 

March11  PBL Life Skills Class $491 

April 8   Hands of Christ Food Pantry $352 

May 13  Emma Wright, òRemember Nhuó  
             $560 

June 10  PBL School Supplies $411 

July 8   Cunningham Childrenõs Home $648 

August 12  Intervarsity, Todd Epps 

September 9  PBL Coats for Kids 

October14   

November 11 Food Baskets 

December 9 

March to the Manger-Outreach Scholarship Program 

Some months have been intentionally left blank for any 
upcoming needs in our church and community.  

3rd:  Labor Day 
 

6th: 9:30 a.m. U.M.W. meeting 
 
 

8th:  HCFP ñLoda UMCò help day 
 

9th: Communion & Mission Minute 
 
 

10th:  7:00 p.m. Ad Council meeting 
 

14th: HCFP truck delivery  
 

16th: 7:30 a.m. Menôs Breakfast 
 

22nd:  Camp baby shower 

September  

To request prayers for yourself or 

someone else for the Prayer Chain,  

contact Sally Wolf at:  

smwolf8864@gmail.com                        

Your prayer concerns will then go out 

via email to our church family. Also, 

please contact Sally with status                  

updates.  

Thank you to those who provided treats during 

our Fellowship Time in July.  We need sign -ups in 

August,  please. This shouldnõt be an elaborate 

affair, simple is better.  You  can host it alone or 

partner with another.   See  Diane Theesfeld if 

you have questions.  

http://www.illinoisgcf.org/
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        Our August Collection needs for the    

        Hands of Christ Food Pantry are:   

In anticipation of receiving fall apples, the pantry is asking for boxed muffin and boxed 

dessert mixes for apples.  Actually, anything you can put a chopped apple into!  

If you have favorite apple recipe, perhaps youõd like to provide the required ingredients 

and the recipe as a donation, instead.    

  

Canned soups and canned fruit are also needed.  
            

Please place your donated items in the wicker basket in the foyer/narthex.   

Your generosity is greatly appreciated. 

 Ƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ aȉ±"Ŧí"ȡȺ    

ȹĊ± Ƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ aȉ±"Ŧí"ȡȺ Ĝȡ                       

August 19th at 7:30 a.m.  

with Todd Shively as your 

host.       

All men of the church are  

invited. 
 

          Weõre on Facebook!!   

The Loda UMC is on Facebook and weõre 

busy posting photos and announcing events 

that we hope you will find interesting.  You 

can find us at: Loda United Methodist Church  

òLike Usó and òFollow Usó if youõre on Facebook.  And, 

please òShareó some of our postings to your page so our                                    

announcements will reach a wider audience.  Thanks!   

 

The Menès Group IGA Cook-out 
is August 4th, from10:00 a.m.
ä2:00 p.m.  Please support our 
Menès Group, who generously 
fund many church & community 
projects, by purchasing a                          
delicious lunch.   

August 
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'ÒÅÅÔÅÒȾ5ÓÈÅÒȡ                            
4ÅÒÉ 7ÁÔÔ  

²ƘŜƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ 

ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŭƭƭ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ŦƻǳƴŘ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǿ ǇƻŎƪŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǇƭŀǘŜΦ  .ȅ                  

ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ    

ŀǎǎǳǊŜŘ ƻŦ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŀŎŎǳǊŀǘŜ 

ƭƛǎǝƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƭƛǎǘΦ 

Womenõs Fellowship 

SECRET OUTING !  

Thursday, October 11  

More information to come. 
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²IhΥ  ¸ƻǳΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ - !ƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ   ǘŀƴƎƛōƭŜ ǿŀȅΦ 

²I!¢Υ ²ƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ aŀǊȅ 5ƛŎƪƛƴǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ¦ ƻŦ L aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜΣ ǊŜƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ 
Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ tŀǊǎƻƴŀƎŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  

²I9w9Υ [ƻŘŀ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

/haaL¢a9b¢Υ н-ȅŜŀǊ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƎǊƻǿ 
ƛƴ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ 
ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ 

w9²!w5Υ CǊŜǎƘ ŀƛǊΣ ǎǳƴǎƘƛƴŜΣ ŘƛǊǘȅ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƴŜŜǎΣ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ                                   
ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘƳŜƴǘ Ǉƭǳǎ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǘŀƴƎƛōƭŜ ǿŀȅΦ 

w9{thb5Υ CƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊȅ ŀǘ ǊΦŘƛŎƪƛƴǎƻƴϪƳŎƘǎƛΦŎƻƳ  

 

                        òOUR CONFERENCE, OUR KIDSó 

We are progressing nicely towards our goal for the òOur Conference, 
Our Kidsó campaign.  There is a display board currently in                       

Fellowship Hall, to help you watch our progress. To date, we have 
raised 2,013.00 towards our three -year goal of $4,500. We currently 
have a òproduce standó set up in the narthex/foyer where you can 

bring in your extra garden produce to òselló or you may òbuyó the 

produce to take home.  All proceeds go to this campaign.  

 The goal of this campaign is to establish an endowment fund to pay for the spiritual 
life programs at each of our five childrenõs agencies in the Illinois Great Rivers Conference.  
As the state continues to cut funding, our conference has established this endowment as a 

means to ensure that the spiritual lives of these children arenõt cut along with the budget! 

 You can help by supporting the events hosted by the Mission Committee and by 
helping to plan more events.  Are you part of a group or organization in the church that 

can hold an event?  Perhaps a circle of friends can get something together. Whether you 
raise $5 or $500, you will help us progress toward goal! Only by working together, can we 

reach this goal!  

 

 

 

Acceptance    
So accept each other, Just as Christ has 
accepted you; then God will be glorified.  

  Romans 15:7 

mailto:r.dickinson@mchsi.com
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Administration Council  

{ƻǳǇ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ 

¢ƘǊƛƊ {ǘƻǊŜ 

 

July 9, 2018 
 
Present:  Sally Wolf, Ruth Etherton, Norma Pittman, Connie Ross, Pastor Rachel, Diane Theesfeld, 
Sherri Scherbring. 
 
Pastor Rachel opened the meeting with prayer. 
Connie made a motion to accept the minutes from the June meeting as printed in The Cross & 
Flame.  Norma 2

nd
, motion carried. 

 
Treasurerôs Report:  After discussion, Norma made a motion to accept the April, May and June      
reports as presented.  Ruth 2

nd
, motion carried.  (There was an error on the April report, which 

caused a delay in approving the May report.) 
 
UMW:  The ladies met June 5

th
.  The ladies discussed making a donation to ñOur Conference, Our 

Kidsò.  The next meeting will be Aug 2
nd
 at 1:30 p.m. 

 
Menôs Group:  The men voted at their last meeting to take care of the cost of the garage door           
opener and the menôs toilet.  Both have already been installed. 
 
Missions:  Total raised so far for ñOur Conference, Our Kidsò is $2013.00.  We are well ahead of 
schedule with that amount being raised in less than 1 year.  The total goal is $4500.00 in 3 years.  
The Mission Minute for August will be for Todd Epps.  He has a new job at U of I working for                
Intervarsity.  A produce table will be set up in the narthex/foyer this summer with donations going to 
ñOur Conference, Our Kidsò.  Bring in any excess veggies from your garden to ñsellò from the table.    
March to the Manger will go towards the Outreach Committee scholarship.  The next meeting will be 
Sept 10

th
. 

 
Worship:  The committee met and chose opening choruses and discussed the possibility of another 
concert in the fall. 
 
Youth:  Jodi and Gavin Coplea will be leaving for Florida on a mission trip July 24

th
.  Pastor Rachel 

would like to pray over them at church on July 22
nd
. 

 
Womenôs Fellowship:  Sally will be hosting a bag tournament at her house on July 26

th
.  Homemade 

ice cream and cake will be served. 
 
Trustees/Parsonage:  The hot water heater has been replaced at the church.  It was donated.  Mary 
is in stage 2 of her Master Gardener Guru program.  She has 2 people working with her.  She is   
going to put up flyers in town to gain more interest. 
 
Pastorôs Report:   
The Hands of Christ Food Pantry will be serving the IGA cookout on Saturday.  Any help would       
be appreciated. 
Bob Weaverôs memorial service will be July 21

st
.  Ushers and greeters may be needed. 

The Menôs group will be serving the IGA cookout on August 4
th
. 

 
7:35 p.m. Connie made a motion to adjourn. 
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    For all Loda                              
  Township Residents: 
Weekly Meals program å
Meals are delivered on             
Tuesday, Wednesday, & 
Thursday, starting at 11:30 a.m., to your 
home.   

The delicious lunches are prepared by the 
Cissna Park Dairy Queen for $4.00 each!  Call 
386.2438 for a menu and to place an order. 

 
 

 

We have received a newsletter from                 

Emma Wright, of ñRemember Nhuò, in 

Cambodia, who has been a recipient of a 

couple of our Mission Minute                      

collections. Emma teaches  English to 

students in the primary grades, middle 

grades, and high school level with the 

goal of keeping these children out of the 

human trafficking industry and reports 

on the progress of some of her students.  

Emma is learning to speak Khmer. Her 

newsletter contains much more detailed 

and interesting information so, please 

take a look!  

Emma has a trip planned to be in the            

U. S. in January and February 2019 and is 

interested in speaking at area churches 

during this time.  
 

Church Financial Statement    

June 2018  

   

            Income      Expense  Difference   

 

 June      $11,885.92   $11,911.99   ($26.07)  
  

 Year-to -Date    $76,626.60   $75,599.24   $1027.36 

 
  

 

Thank you for your continued faithfulness and generosity  

 to our congregation and to Jesus Christ!  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òFaith Comes by Hearingó, one of our past Mission Mi-

nute recipients, has provided cards with information 

about a free audio Bible app for your smart phone.   

The cards are available on the Narthex/foyer table so, 

please pick one up for yourself and one for a friend!  
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Jodi and Gavin Coplea are in Moore Haven, Florida with the St. Joseph UMC on the Iroquois River 
Districtõs sponsored mission trip to help residents recover from Hurricane Irma. Below are some 
current photos Jodi has sent.  Jodi has reported that although the church where they are staying 
is air conditioned, the house theyõre working in is not!  Please keep Jodi and Gavin in your prayers 
as they do Godõs work.  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Time!  

Gavin nailing baseboard 

New flooring 

Gavin, right, laying carpet 
Jodi & Nada (St. Joseph UMC) 

A little visitor! 


